Central Vermont Regional Planning Commission
December 8, 2015

Draft Minutes

Present were:

Barre City:  Janet Shatney-absent


Plainfield: David Strong









Robert Atchinson-absent

Barre Town:  Byron Atwood



Roxbury: Gerry D’Amico

Mark Nicholson-absent



Waitsfield:  Don La Haye-absent









Harrison Snapp-absent

Berlin:  Bob Wernecke-absent



Warren:  Camilla Behn-absent
Cabot:  Dick Payne




Washington: Gary Winders-absent

Calais:  Paul Rose – absent



Waterbury:  Steve Lotspeich


John Brabant-absent



Williamstown:  Larry Hebert

Duxbury:  Brian Fitzgerald-absent


Woodbury:

East Montpelier: Julie Potter



Worcester:  Bill Arrand


Jack Pauly
Fayston:  Carol Chamberlin-absent

Marshfield:

Middlesex: Ron Krauth-absent
Montpelier: Tina Ruth


Kim Cheney-absent

Moretown:  Dara Torre
Northfield:  Laura Hill-Eubanks

Orange:  George Malek-absent
Staff:  B. Waninger, L. Emery, E. Vorwald, G. Aloisio, M. Wolz
Others:  M. Gray, Woodbury; S. Andersen, CVEDC
The meeting was called to order at 7:02 p.m.  There were no members of the public in attendance and no adjustments made to the agenda.  It was noted that there was not a quorum.  The minutes of the November 10, 2015 Commission meeting will be reviewed for acceptance by the Executive Committee at its January 4, 2016 meeting.
Wishes for a speedy recovery were expressed for Ron Krauth, the Commissioner from Middlesex.
Staff and Executive Director Reports:  East Montpelier, Duxbury, and Montpelier were each awarded a Municipal Planning Grant.  Congratulations to all three.   Forest, Parks, and Recreation personnel are working with legislators on forest integrity legislation and there may be a role for regional planning commissions regarding forest fragmentation.  This work would expand on our work on forest stewardship.    The tax credits for solar projects will be running out at year's end unless they are renewed.  The five year funding for transportation has been approved in Congress.  These funds would be to rebuild existing infrastructure.  Congratulations for work well done go to Ashley Andrews, CVRPC's GIS Planner, for her field work related to infrastructure inventories.  She is out in the field from when snow first melts to when it snows again.
Central Vermont Economic Development Corporation Report:  Sam Andersen noted that Cabot Hosiery with their expansion has already added 100 new jobs and is providing training for these employees.  Keurig Green Mountain is being sold to a private holding company and will no longer be a publicly traded company.  They will remain headquartered in Vermont.

Housing Element for the 2016 Regional Plan:  The Housing working group reviewed the draft Housing Element. This is housing part one.  Part two will be available in January and will generate a discussion on how the goals and strategies of one town affect their neighboring towns and housing needs of the Region.  The Draft Regional Plan Review Committee has reviewed the Housing Element draft twice.  The Element's focus is safe and affordable housing for the Region.
The trends regarding housing show that more housing is being built outside of town and village centers than within the urban clusters/village centers.  This trend impacts scattered, rural residential development, fragmentation of resources, and other issues such as increased traffic volume.  Barriers to building in the downtowns is the lack of infrastructure capacity and land use regulations that dictate specific densities.  About 47% of renters in Central Vermont are paying more than 30% of their income for rent; this is a cost burden to lower income renters. 
Another factor affecting housing growth and needs of the Region is changing demographics.  The population is aging and there is a lack of appropriate housing. We need to think about alternative strategies, such as home share, downsizing, need for additional assistive living housing, and smaller apartments accessible to downtowns and within walking distance of services. 

An additional factor is where workers live versus where they work.  Fifty percent of the Region's employees live and work in Washington County.  The other 50% come in from other counties. Housing costs in Washington County are lower than in Chittenden or Addison, but half of the people who work in Washington County are commuting from outside Washington County.

The Housing Element is well put together, especially the organization of the goals and principles.  The challenges are well identified.  It was queried whether the data is correct re Roxbury's median rental costs being so high and Warren's the lowest.  Could other resources be used to verify the numbers?  It was explained that the 2015 American Census Survey was used for the data and it is only a random sampling of a few people in each town. That fact may be skewing the numbers for Roxbury and Warren.  There may be a published margin of error that would demonstrate the variances. We should include this in the data.  In addition, specific housing categories are not available in the 2010 Census and staff had to use the ACS data as a result.  Staff will look at the 2010 Census data to see what is available in housing and whether it can be used even though the data is five years old.

Do we know the needs of the disabled population for housing?  There is a high percentage of the older population that is in need of extremely specialized care.  What goals and strategies are included in the Plan to assist this population?  There are several goals addressing special needs population.

It was noted that affordable housing includes work force housing and "affordable" is the umbrella/generic term used to cover the full gamut of affordable housing.  
Another barrier to building housing in village centers and downtowns is the extra fees that towns charge to build there.  Housing would be more affordable with fewer fees.

Several points regarding making housing more affordable were discussed, including:  regulatory approaches and how   zoning impacts the cost of housing; what towns can do to facilitate housing in village centers--like lowering the fees; and choices people make about where to live versus where they work.  The cost of housing includes the cost of traveling to work.
It was suggested that the Plan encourage the development of smaller housing, infill, converting single family housing to duplexes, and adding accessory dwelling units.    It was queried whether there is a Region-wide housing inventory or a resource that would get us this information by town.  The VT Housing Finance Agency,  Property Valuation Review, Realtors Association, the 2010 Census, and municipal plans may be resources for this data.  It was suggested that we look at these resources to see what data is available.  If there is insufficient time now to get the data for the 2016 Regional Plan, then the action should be identified in the Plan to be done prior to the next Plan.
The next meeting of the Commission is scheduled for January 12, 2016.  

The meeting was adjourned at 8:26 p.m.

Respectfully submitted, 
Laurie Emery
